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DATES TO REMEMBER 

TERM 2  

May  

14th - 20th Education Week 

15th -  25th Scholastic Book Fair  

Monday 22nd Family and Friends Morning, 9am-12pm then a sausage sizzle lunch 

Tuesday 23rd Volunteer training for reading processes - 9:00am - 10:00 am - staff room 

Wednesday 24th National Simultaneous Storytime - The Speedy Sloth 

Thursday 25th Last day for Scholastic Book Fair 

Wednesday 31st  Staff Professional Practice Day - NO STUDENTS AT SCHOOL   

June  

Saturday 3rd Cardinia Primary School Open Day 10:00am - 12:00pm 

Monday 12th Public Holiday - King’s Birthday - NO STUDENTS AT SCHOOL   

Friday 16th LEGOLAND Excursion - Years 1 and 2 

Scholastic Book Fair on now!  

Open every morning 8:30am - 9:00am, and every afternoon 

3:30pm - 4:00pm, next to the library 

https://www.facebook.com/cardiniaps
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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

 

18th May 2023 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

What a wonderful and busy month May is at Cardinia!  

Our students have been busy learning so much - ask the Grade 3/4 students 
how big our basketball court is?  

 

We are very lucky to have such great families at our school and this was pointed 
out at the recent District Cross Country by other schools in attendance. The 
canteen was run by our hard working families who did a great job. Thanks again 
for all your hard work and support. Well done to all the students who made it 
to this level, and good luck to Millie, Ava and Nathan on 31st May. We know you 
will do your best and we're extremely proud of you. 

 

The school was buzzing last Friday morning as we celebrated the Mother's and 
Special Person's in our lives. We had everything from students proudly 
displaying their work, to portraits being drawn and nails being painted to 
celebrate this wonderful day.  We had delicious cake to round out a delightful 
morning. Thank you to all those who came along, the students appreciate your 
support and so do we! Congratulations to the winners of our raffle which was 
drawn that morning. The Thermomix is on it's way to the excited winner. Thank 
you to everyone who bought tickets. The money we raised will go towards the 
roof of our basketball court.  

 

We are all very excited for Family and Friends Day on Monday. Hopefully 
students have been asking parents (or grandparents, aunts, uncles etc) to come 
along for a fun morning of activities. We all look forward to this day each year, 
and teachers are hard at work planning some great activities you can all do 
together. Remember to order sausages for everyone who is                        
coming as well as students so we can all enjoy lunch together. 
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From the Office 

 PERMISSION FORMS -  Please return any permission forms as 
soon as possible. LEGOLAND excursion for Years 1 and 2 now on 
QKR or collect a form from the office. 

 Congratulations - To  Karlie Pienaar who’s name 
was drawn as the winner of our Thermomix 
competition. Joanne Burnac won second prize and 
Hayley Reid won third prize. 

 Thank you - To Nicole, Simone, Jenny, Nikita, 
Charlotte and Harper for organising and running the canteen for 
the cross country. We raised almost $600! 

4 

Family and Friends Morning  

Family and Friends Morning  
Monday 22nd May 9:00am - 12:00pm  

Families are invited to join their children for 
some indigenous and wellbeing activities from 
9:00am. Activities conclude at 12:00pm with a 
sausage sizzle on the basketball court, so feel 
free to bring along a picnic blanket. The 
Annual Book Fair will be open during this time 
as well, so parents are welcome to come and 
have a look.  

Please pre-order and pay for sausages on the QKR 
app, for all family members (including students) 
who would like a sausage in bread for lunch. 
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District Cross Country  
On Tuesday Cardinia P.S hosted the LLDSA 
District Cross Country Event at the Cardinia 
Rec Reserve. Despite the cold, moist 
conditions, the rain cleared and we had 
perfect cross country running conditions. All 
the students selected to represent the school put in a terrific 
effort and were proud of their achievements finishing the race. Up 
to 80 participants were in each race. Milly, Ava and Nathan finished 
Top 10 and move through to Division Level on the 31st May. They will 
be given the Division Info this week. Everyone who helped our 
school host this event – from the office staff, teaching staff back 
at school who helped make sure the day ran and staff who were 
there should be proud of the event we presented. The canteen crew 
led by Nicole, Simone, Jenny, Nikita, Harper and Charlotte, did a 
marvellous job! People are raving about those hot jam donuts! 
Thanks again everyone – it was a very proud day for our school. 
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Mother’s and Special Person’s Morning 
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Meal Deal for Friday 26th May, 2023 

Baked Bean or Spaghetti Jaffle ($3)                                  

and a Choc Chip Cookie ($2) 

Place your order via QKR application  

Or write your child’s name and grade on a brown paper bag with correct 

money inside and hand in at the office. 

*Payment due by no later than 9:00am Wednesday 24th May, 2023 

**No late orders can be accepted as ordering of food will take place on Wednesday 

MEAL DEAL 
MEAL DEAL 

CARDI AWARDS 

 

 

 

Congratulations on reaching                                      

20 Cardi Awards!  

Foundation: Abbie and Jed. 

Grades1/2: Cole, Aston, Chaz and Amelia. 
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Science Fair 2023 

Great news!! The Science Fair will be happening on 

Thursday August 24.  

I’m looking for a small group of highly motivated and 

enthusiastic Grade 5/6 students who are passionate 

about Science to devise and make a special project for 

display at the Fair.  Do you have what it takes to be a 

part of the 2023 Science Fair??  

The aim of your project is to educate your audience 

about an area of Science you are both passionate AND 

knowledgeable about. You will need to complete your 

project at home and getting other members of your 

family involved is strongly encouraged. Your project can 

be on any Science topic you like and it would be great if 

it has at least one interactive element – for example a 

project about Mars that includes a working model of a 

Mars rover. If you have made a cool science project in 

the past, you are very welcome to display it at the Fair. 

If you would like to participate in the 2023 Science Fair, 
please let Ms Masters know by Thursday July 13. 
#ScienceRules 
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Scholastic Book Fair 

Scholastic Book Fair on now!  

Open every morning 8:30am - 9:00am, and every afternoon 

3:30pm - 4:00pm, next to the library 
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From the Office 

Change of details? 

If any of your contact details (eg: address, phone number, email) 

have recently changed, please inform the office as soon as 

possible by email. cardinia.ps@education.vic.gov.au           

Thank you 

Qkr! Is the app that the school is using to accept 

any payments, such as: Parent Contributions, 

excursions, Meal Deals and second hand uniform 

(and more!) We are also trying to reduce the 

amount of paper used so most permission forms 

will be available on the app. Of course, if you require a hard 

copy, one can be collected from the office. Please see the office 

staff if you need more information about using Qkr! 
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Breakfast Club  

Breakfast club runs each Friday between 8:30-8:45am in the Science 
Room.  This program is government funded and open to all students.  

Food available may be Weetbix, muesli, toast with Vegemite or honey, 
baked beans, spaghetti and fruit cups. Please let us know when 
dropping off your child if there are any allergies we need to be aware 
of. 

Children are welcome to come to the Science Room from 8:30am.  Please do not drop 
your child off any earlier than this. We welcome any parents who would like to come once 
a month (or less if we get enough help) to serve and tidy up.  

Before and After School Care  

Before and After School Care 

At Cardinia Primary School, Before & After School Care is offered by Windermere.                               

Monday to Friday:    Before School Care from 6:30am - 8:45am                                                                                                                                                               
………………………………               After School Care from 3:30pm - 6:30pm 

Website: https://www.windermere.org.au/childcare/cardinia-ps-oshc-family-resources  

Email: enrolmentOSHC@windermere.org.au 

Phone:  0499 190 055  - Luke 

From the Office 

XUNO is your parent portal to view news and events, book parent 

teacher interviews, check your child's live attendance, mark absences, 

view reports, and more. Please contact the office if you have any 

problems or questions about setting up, and signing in to your 

account. 

2023 Term Dates 
Term 1:  Monday 30th January (Students) - Thursday 6th April 

Term 2:  Monday 24th April - Friday 23rd June 

Term 3:  Monday 10th July - Friday 15th September 

Term 4:  Monday 2nd October - Wednesday 20th December 

https://www.windermere.org.au/childcare/cardinia-ps-oshc-family-resources
mailto:enrolmentOSHC@windermere.org.au
tel:0499190055

